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2012 Regular Session 
     
Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	481


	Bill #:
	HB 114


	Bill Subject/Title:
	Slow-moving vehicles


	Sponsor:
	Rep. Crimm


	Unit of Government:
	X
	City
	X
	County
	X
	Urban-County

	
	 
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	 
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted
	Law enforcement


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	X
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties
	X
	Modifies Existing
	 
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
HB 114 amends KRS 189.050, KRS 189.820, and KRS 189.830 to establish new standards for motorless vehicles and to provide an alternative to the slow-moving vehicle emblem.  Current law requires that motorless vehicles have a specific visibility system in place when in operation between sunset and sunrise on any highway.  The bill amends that by adding a requirement that the lights are visible from a distance of at least five hundred feet.  It adds an alternative option, which is for two lanterns, one on each side of the vehicle.  Colors and directions for the lights are specified, and these must be visible from a distance of five hundred feet.  The bill also allows for an alternative to a slow-moving vehicle emblem.  Reflective tape may be used and must be white or silver in color, measuring one inch in width.  The rear must be covered in a minimum of 100 square inches of the reflective tape, and it must outline the entire rear of the vehicle, at a minimum.

Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact of HB 114 on law enforcement agencies of local governments is expected to be minimal.  Since the proposal amends an existing requirement and allows for an alternative to an existing requirement, local law enforcement agencies will need to be aware of the new provisions, should they become law.  Both the Kentucky Sheriffs’ Association and the Kentucky Association of Chiefs of Police have existing means by which to inform local law enforcement officers across the state of changes that impact their duties.  Both entities have websites where they post new laws.  Messages and other alerts are also sent out to local law enforcement officials when new laws take effect.  Sheriffs have an annual conference at which they disseminate information, and they receive updates through the Kentucky Association of Counties.  Local law enforcement officers also have access to information and training through Eastern Kentucky University and the Kentucky Department of Criminal Justice Training.  With the wide availability of information and training sources, local law enforcement will minimally be impacted by this proposal.   
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